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HIT Western, LLC  

Use Permit Application  
Live Entertainment 2  

Guy Fieri's Dive & Taco Joint  

1976 C Power Plant Parkway 

HPP Western, LLC ("HPP") is applying for a use permit in order to provide live entertainment 

inside and outside of Guy Fieri's Dive & Taco Joint located at 1976 C Power Plant Parkway 

(formally 1974 Power Plant Parkway) in the Power Plant Hampton Roads retail center. 

The Cordish Companies, through an affiliate Hampton Roads Associates BP, LLC, leases the 

subject property, which is part of the 16.5668 acre Bass Pro Parcel, from the Industrial 

Development Authority of the City of Hampton. Guy's Dive & Taco Joint and adjoining 

restaurants, Guy's Pizza Parlor and PBR Hampton Roads, are operated by HPP, which holds 

licenses from the Virginia Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control to serve beer, wine and 

mixed beverages on and off premises. 

This past June, after a $1.6 million dollar renovation, the old Joe's Crab Shack building was re-

opened to the public as Guy's Dive & Taco Joint ("Guy's Dive"). The building, which is located 

at 1976 C Power Plant Parkway, is 7,374 square feet of which 3,744 square feet are open to the 

public (including the dining room, entryway, and restrooms). This restaurant also has outdoor 

patio areas totaling 4,349 square feet, all as indicated on the floor plan submitted with this 

application. 

HPP currently has more than 80 employees working at Guy's Dive. Guy's Dive is open from 

11:00 a.m. until midnight Sunday through Wednesday, and from 11:00 a.m. until 2:00 a.m. 

Thursday, Friday, and Saturday. Guy's Dive serves approximately 150 guests on a typical 

weekday and approximately 350 guests on a typical weekend. 

HPP intends to feature bands on a 125 square foot stage on select evenings, typically Thursday, 

Friday, and Saturday's, beginning at 9:00 p.m. and continuing until closing. HPP also intends to 

periodically host a DJ in its 45 square foot DJ booth on select Tuesday evenings from 9 p.m. until 

midnight and on Thursday, Friday, and Saturday evenings until closing, when no band is playing. 

The music will be played inside of Guy's Dive and on speakers in the outdoor patio areas. The 

facility does not have a dance floor, and HPP does not intend regularly to remove or reconfigure 

seating during live entertainment. 

Given the location of this restaurant, which is adjacent to Guy's Pizza Parlor & PBR Hampton 

Roads, in a large retail center that backs up to Bass Pro Lake and Interstate 64, there should be 

limited impact on any other businesses or residents from the proposed use. There are no 

residential units in Power Plant Hampton Roads. Moreover, if the proposed live entertainment 

brings additional guests and traffic to Power Plant Hampton Roads, there is easy vehicular 

access via Power Plant Parkway and ample parking in the center's shared lots for all of the 

businesses (including 332 parking spaces in the portion of the lot nearest to Guy's Dive). 

Further, noise from the live entertainment should have little or no impact given that (1) the 

volumes will be relatively modest; (2) the closest businesses to Guy's Dive have similar uses; 

and (3) any music played externally will be played in the outdoor patio areas, which adjoin 

Bass Pro Lake and Interstate 64. 
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